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October 2, 2007

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the OC Financial Aid department for all their hard work in packaging a record number of Financial Aid awards for OC students at the beginning of the 2007 Fall Semester.   As a token of our appreciation members of the President's Cabinet hosted a cake reception for Linda Faasua and her Financial Aid staff, congratulating them for their extraordinary efforts in serving our students. 

--- Dr. Richard Durán, Oxnard College President 

OXNARD COLLEGE OFFERS FALL  2007 SPEAKERS SERIES

Here's another reminder for everyone to attend some of the great October presentations offered in the 2007 Fall Oxnard College Speakers Lecture Series that is held on Wednesdays from 12:45 p.m. – 1:45 p.m. in LS 8 (Clock Tower Auditorium).  The first two presentations have been standing room only events, so make sure to arrive a few minutes early if possible.  

October 3, 2007

Nereyda de la O presents “Venezuela in Focus”

Nereyda de la O, UC Santa Cruz graduate, will show her documentary:  Empezando Ahora:  Voces de Venezuela/Starting Now:  Voices from Venezuela and will explore the political and social changes in Venezuela since 1999, with an emphasis on women organizing for economic justice.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

October 10, 2007

Oxnard College Health Coordinator Mary Jones presents “Breast Cancer:  So Many Stories”

To mark the observance  of National Breast Cancer Awareness Month, OC Health Center coordinator Mary Jones will facilitate a panel discussion of women who have survived breast cancer and women who are still fighting the battle. 

October 17, 2007

Elijah Imlay presents “Veterans of War, Veterans of Peace*

Elijah Imlay, poet, therapist, meditation leader and Viet Nam vet, will read poems from his manuscript, Playing with the Band in Nam, and will discuss the value of combining writing with meditation to promote peace and healing from war. 

October 24, 2007

George Rodriguez presents “The Psychology of Superheroes”

George Rodriguez, Oxnard College psychology professor, will discuss issues facing the superhero, such as: alienation, relationship difficulties, fears of secret identity being discovered, and giving up powers to be “normal.” 

October 31, 2007

Professor Linda Kamaila presents “Witches:  Between the Rational and the Magical”

In celebration of Halloween, Linda Kamaila, Oxnard College anthropology professor, will lecture on the differences between witches, sorcerers and shamans and why people are drawn to witchcraft.

For more information on the Fall Speakers Series please contact Shelley Savren at ssavren@vcccd.edu or call ext. 1951

UNIVERSITY INFORMATION OFFERED AT OCT. 4  TRANSFER DAY

Oxnard College will host its annual College Transfer Day on Thursday, October 4, 2007 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the OC Clocktower Promenade area.                                                                              

Interim OC Transfer Center coordinator Cesar Flores said that students will be able to obtain admissions and program information from college and university representatives at this annual fall transfer event.  Some of the transfer specialists expected to be present at the event include representatives from UCLA, UCSB, California Lutheran University, Humboldt, UC Berkeley, UC Davis, UC Irvine, UC Los Angeles, UC Riverside, UC Santa Cruz, Concordia, La Sierra, St. Mary’s, University of LaVerne, Woodbury, Cal Poly SLO, CSU Channel Islands, CSU Northridge, CSU Long Beach & more.  For more information please contact Cesar Flores at cflores@vcccd.edu

OC BALLET FOLKLORICO MESTIZO TO PERFORM AT MULTICULTURAL FESTIVAL

The Oxnard College  Ballet Folklorico Mestizo will perform at the Oxnard Multicultural Festival on Saturday, October 6th at 4:00 p.m. in Plaza Park.  According to troupe director Mati Sanchez, the OC dancers will present a 20-30 minute show with dances from Chiapas, Jalisco, and Sinaloa.  

If you happen to drop by the festival, which offers a wide variety of international music and dance performances, exotic foods and world market vendor booths, please look for the Oxnard College Information Booth staffed by OC Outreach staff members Victoria Abram, Valerie Lee and students from the OC Information Center. 

ORGANIZATIONAL & PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OFFERS                                   PRESIDENT'S FORUM ON OCTOBER 18

The President’s Forum: "Education: K-12"

When: Thursday, October 18 from 2:00 P.M. to 3:30 P.M. in Letters and Science Lecture Hall LS-8

Ventura County Superintendent of Schools' Dr. Chuck Weis, Assemblyman Pedro Nava and Channel Islands High School Principal Robert 

Valles will make up the panel of experts participating on the next "President's Forum: K-12 Education" presentation moderated by OC President Dr. Durán on Thursday, October 18, from 2 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. in the Letters and Science Lecture Hall, LS-8.   This forum is open to all employees, students and community members. Registration is not necessary.    

The presentation is second in a series of forums -- which is open to all employees -- is sponsored by the Organizational & Professional Development office.  The forums were proposed Dr. Durán, who hopes to increase awareness, stimulate thought and discussion, as well as explore the implications for the community and the role of the community college with various political topics such as the upcoming panel discussion on "Land Use and Housing" on November 15. 

OXNARD COLLEGE CAMPUS CLEAN-UP DAY IS OCTOBER 19

Last year a team of more than 60 Oxnard College staff, managers and students -- and Trustee Larry Miller -- managed to weed planters, plant flowers, power wash windows and sweep debris out of parking lots during the annual Campus Clean-Up Day hosted by the Oxnard College Foundation.

The eight annual Campus Clean-Up is scheduled for Friday, October 19, 2007.  

All interested volunteers who plan to participate this year should meet at 9 a.m. at the Maintenance and Operations warehouse for coffee and donuts and to receive their work assignments.  Tasks will include window cleaning, weeding, trash pickup and power washing sidewalks and planting of flowers between the North and South Hall classrooms.  

In addition, the painting of a college-themed mural is to begin under the supervision of art professor Christine Morla, pending approval of the project at the Oct. 9 Campus Use and Development Committee meeting.  

Participants need to bring their own sunscreen, gloves, hats and hand tools to work.

The OC Foundation will also provide a grilled hot dog lunch for all participants. To sign up to volunteer for the clean-up contact Connie Owens at 986-5889.

ORGANIZATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS   

The Organizational and Professional Development (OPD) office is still accepting registration for staff development workshops that have been scheduled throughout the Fall.  

To register for workshops, send an e-mail to Vilma P. Contreras at vcontreras@vcccd.edu requesting a registration form or send her an e-mail with the following information: the name and date of the workshop;  your full name, position, and status (full or part-time); your e-mail address and phone number; your supervisors name and e-mail.  There are not costs associated to these workshops.  The schedule of upcoming workshops in September are as follows:

Thursday, Oct. 4, 2007: Banner, Requisitions Part II (*Prerequisites: General Finance Orientation)
Target Learners: Support staff responsible for completing and entering requisitions  

When: 1:00 to 5:00 P.M.    Room: OE-2


Thursday, Oct. 4, 2007: First Aid
Target Learners: Administrators, Faculty, Adjunct Faculty and Support Staff

When: 1:00 to 4:00 P.M.   Room: LA-16

Friday, Oct. 4, 2007: SARS
Target Learners: Counselors

When: 8:30 A.M. to 12:30 P.M.   Room: OE-3

Presentation on the SARS Grid system and its effective use in scheduling and case management in serving students. 

Friday, Oct. 5, 2007: Purchasing Procedures, Accounts Payable Processes and Travel Policies 

*Prerequisites: None
Target Learners: Support staff responsible for completing and entering requests 

When: 1:00 to 4:00 P.M.   Room: OE-2

Friday, Oct. 12, 2007:  Organizational Change and Stress Management
Target Participants: Administrators, Faculty, Adjunct Faculty and Support Staff

When: 1:00 to 4:30 P.M.   Room: LS-15  Facilitator: Peter DeArmond

This workshop will help participants learn about the skills needs to manage change and learn ways to deal with stress associated with change. 

Friday, Oct. 12, 2007: Managing in the VCCCD

Topic: Human Resources, ORAP

Target Learners: Managers and Supervisors

When: 8:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.   Location: Oxnard College

This workshop will use flow charts to explain changes in full-time and part-time hiring and there will be a demonstration of the Online Requisition and Application Processing system. 



	


BINATIONAL HEALTH WEEK SCREENINGS AT COMMUNITY MARKET OCT. 14

With diabetes, heart disease and teen pregnancy among some of the most serious concerns facing health professionals on both sides of the U.S.-Mexico border, the California-Mexico Health Initiative will sponsor the annual “Binational Health Week” event at the OC Community Market on Sunday, Oct. 14, 2007. 

Information and health screenings for adults and children will be offered by groups such as Clinicas del Camino Real, Health Net, the Ventura County Public Health-Chronic Disease Prevention Program and the California Rural Legal Assistance (CRLA), which are joining the Oxnard College Foundation in sponsoring the event, to be held from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Oxnard College biology instructor Dr. Michael Abram, who is serving on the  Binational Health Week Local Task Force in Ventura and Santa Barbara counties, is providing leadership in the organization with guidance and technical  support from the California Policy Research Center located at the University of California, Irvine, and other officials working on behalf of the California-Mexico Health Initiative. For more information contact Dr. Abram at mabram@vcccd.edu 

  OC MEN'S BASKETBALL TO SPONSOR FUNDRAISER BBQ AND SCRIMMAGE OCT. 20

The Oxnard College Men’s Basketball team and Coach Jeff Theiler are organizing a fundraiser barbecue and basketball youth clinic on Saturday, October 20, 2007, beginning at 3 p.m.  The free youth clinic begins at 3 p.m. and is followed by a barbecue dinner at 5 p.m. There is also an intersquad scrimmage game planned for 7 p.m. The barbecue dinner features a choice of tri-tip, pork ribs or chicken breast with side dishes and beverages for $25 per ticket. The ticket also includes admission to the scrimmage right after dinner.  

To purchase tickets or for more information call 805 986-5800, extension 5601.

"HALLOWEEN UNDER THE SEA" AT MARINE CENTER OCTOBER 28

The Oxnard College Marine Center & Aquarium will be having it's 2nd annual "Halloween Under the Sea" on Sunday, October 28th from 1pm to 5pm.  This is a fun, educational and safe Halloween venue with a marine theme.  Last years event attracted a record number of visitors to the center. Come and enjoy a different kind of Halloween complete with pumpkins, pirates, face painting, games and of course, trick or treat candy!

For more information on the event contact Dee Anderson at 805 985-9801.  

ERRATA

In the previous "OC Communicator" there was an incorrect email address listed for the ASG Vice President Ximena Valle in the story OC ASSOCIATED STUDENTS HOST "CLUB RUSH DAY"  For future reference, the correct e-mail for Ms. Valle is ocasvp@vcccd.edu 

We apologize for the error.

Upcoming publication dates for The OC Communicator are October 17 (October 15 is the deadline for submissions) and October 22 (October 19 deadline to submit news items). 

